

August 4, 2023

Subject: Pavement Maintenance on Forster Ranch area public streets

Dear Resident:

The City of San Clemente has a contract with Roy Allan Slurry Seal, Inc. for street pavement maintenance on your street. The project will start out with a four ft. wide micro-milling along the edge of the gutter on each street. The micro-milling is scheduled to begin on Monday, August 7. The micro-milling is scheduled to allow parking on other nearby streets while your street is micro-milled. Please park your cars off the street or on other streets not scheduled for micro-milling on the same date. The micro-milling will remove the excess asphalt and previous slurry seal materials that have created a large lip along the edge of the gutters. The Contractor will be posting the streets for temporary No Parking so the micro-milling can take place. Access to and from your driveways will not be impacted by the micro-milling. The milling machine will pass by your driveway very quickly, removing the excess materials. Then a street sweeper will pass by to sweep up any remaining loose materials.

Crack sawing and crack sealing on the streets will be scheduled for a later date within the next few weeks. Within the next month, some concrete sidewalk and curb removals will be completed in marked areas, particularly where sunken water meter boxes will be removed and replaced. Also, some asphalt repairs will be completed in various locations prior to slurry sealing the streets. You will be notified again when that work is scheduled and you will be asked to park elsewhere on those dates also. If you have questions regarding the construction, please call the project manager with Roy Allan Slurry Seal, Inc. His name is Porfirio Heredia and his office phone no. is (562) 864-3363.

Working hours will begin at 8:00 a.m. and end at 5:00 p.m. The micro-milling is scheduled so the construction will not interfere with your normal Thursday trash pick up day. See the map at the back of this notice for scheduled dates for micro-milling per street. Your patience and cooperation is appreciated. If you have any questions, please send an email to: Engineering@San-Clemente.org or call the City Inspector, Gary Voborsky at (949) 279-9730. Thank you.



CITY OF SAN CLEMENTE MICRO MILL SCHEDULE

WEEK1

MONDAY 8-07

TUESDAY 8-08

WED 8-09